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            Sunday, January 20
th

, 2019 – 2
nd

 Sunday in Ordinary Time
SUNDAY MASS SCHEDULE  

Saturday, 5:15 p.m., SS. Peter & Paul 

Sunday, 8:00 a.m., St. Mary 

Sunday, 10:00 a.m., SS. Peter & Paul 
 

DAILY MASS SCHEDULE 

Tuesday, 8:30 a.m., St. Mary 

Wednesday, 7:30 a.m., SS. Peter & Paul 

Thursday, 10:00 a.m., St Luke’s, Blue Earth 

Friday, 8:30 a.m., SS. Peter & Paul (1
st
 Friday 

Mass is followed by Holy Hour) 

Please check page 3 of bulletin for any 

changes to the schedule 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturday, 4:00 – 5:00 p.m., SS. Peter & Paul 

Sunday, 7:15 – 7:45 a.m., St. Mary 
 

Sacrament of Baptism 

Arrangements are made by contacting the pastor in 

advance of the date. 
 

Sacrament of Marriage 

Arrangements for preparation & the date are made by 

contacting the pastor at least 6 months before. 
 

Pastoral Care of the Elderly/Sick 

Please contact the pastor when someone is hospitalized or 

homebound.  

Prayer Network 

Anyone wishing to have the prayerful support of our 

parish community may relay your prayer request to Ruth 

Kastner (943-3478) or Jeanette Verdoorn (526-2333) to 

initiate the calling tree. 

For prayers requests for St. Mary's, call Mary Franta 

(893-4326) or Chris Rockers (893-3729).   
 

Faith Formation 
We have resources & activities for growth & formation of 

faith in all members of all ages. For our young people, we 

have programs & youth ministries coordinated by Angie 

Nagel at SS. Peter & Paul (526-5626) & Pat Salic at St. 

Mary (236-2195). 
 

Joining or Returning to the Catholic Church 

The rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is the 

process for adults to become members of the Catholic 

Church. For additional information, please contact the 

pastor.  
 

To rent the Social Hall of SS Peter & Paul 

To schedule activities/events, please contact Pat 

Boettcher(526-5626) 

 

Bulletin notices Contact Pat by Wednesday afternoon at 

the office (patsspp@bevcomm.net) or by phone (526-

5626).  

 

 

http://www.sspeterpaulmary.org/
mailto:patsspp@bevcomm.net


PASTOR’S PARISHABLES  
 

This Sunday on our liturgical calendar is called “the 2
nd

 

Sunday in Ordinary Time.” No “1
st
 Sunday in Ordinary 

Time?” No. The 1
st
 Sunday is usually the feast of the 

Baptism of the Lord (like the last Sunday is Christ the 

King). The day after is “Monday of the 1
st
 Week in 

Ordinary Time.” (That was last Monday.) The word 

“ordinary”, by the way, when we use it to describe days & 

times on our liturgical calendar, doesn’t have the ordinary 

meaning of ordinary as we ordinarily use the word 

ordinary. It refers to the season of the year apart from 

Advent/Christmas & Lent/Easter; it means “ordered”, or 

“set in order,” & not “common” or “plain.” 
 

Ordinary Time has 2 phases, a shorter one in winter 

between the season of Christmas & the season of Lent & a 

longer one through the summer & fall between the season 

of Easter & the season of Advent. The pre-Lenten phase 

begins Monday after the Baptism of our Lord. It’s then 

interrupted by Ash Wednesday for the seasons of Lent & 

Easter; then it resumes Monday after Pentecost & 

continues until the end of the Church year. 
 

Six weeks from Wednesday is Ash Wednesday (March 

6), the beginning of our 

annual 40-day retreat before 

Easter (April 21 this year). 

February 18 is the median 

date of Ash Wednesday, so 

it’s rare that February is Ash 

Wednesdayless. Likewise, 

April 7 is the median date of 

Easter & April 25 is the 

latest it can be. 
 

The accompanying graphic needs colorizing: indigo for 

Advent & red/purple for Lent & green for Ordinary Time. 
No colorizing needed for the white of Christmas & Easter.  
 

January 21 & 22 this year are, in a sense, companion 

observances: This Monday is a civil “feast day,” 

memorializing civil rights leader Martin Luther King. A 

day later—January 22—we observe an anniversary of our 

nation’s withdrawal of civil rights that protected the most 

vulnerable in our nation, the unborn. While all of us living 

in this land enjoy a whole range of protections & 

securities, pre-born children have been denied the one that 

is most fundamental. We continue to support & pray for 

all causes & all laws that protect & enhance life, 

especially for the defenseless & for families. 

 

And on January 23 this year, a local observance: The 

Winnebago Ministerial each year sponsors a “Christian 

Unity Service” on or near the 25
th
, this year hosted by the 

Winnebago Methodist Church. It consists of a noon lunch 

followed by a prayer service. (Since 1908, Christian 

Churches have promoted an annual Octave of Prayer for 

Christian Unity, beginning on January 25, the feast of the 

Conversion of St. Paul.) (Unfortunately I’ll be out of town.) 

 

Checks for $446.78 & $726.56 came to the rectory 

recently, 1 for SS Peter & Paul & 1 for St. Mary’s. These 

are our parish distributions through the 19
th
 quarter of the 

2013 Rooted in Faith – Rejoice in Hope capital campaign 

by the Catholic Foundation of Southern MN. As you may 

recall: According to the plan of this campaign, every 

parish was to receive 25% of funds up to its goal & 75% 

of funds over goal. (Since 2013, distributions have been 

made to parishes as pledges are fulfilled.) I’ve reported 

this numerous times before.  
 

The Rooted In Faith campaign was & is highly 

successful, raising $26.2 million. (The pledges to RIF 

have a 5-year redemption period—for those who chose to 

give support over time instead of in a 1-time-only gift.) 

The RIF is now in its 5
th
 year & has 4 purposes:  

   1. Priests’ pension plan 

   2. The renovation of our diocesan seminary  

   3. Our own local project (rectory residence renovation)   

   4. $2 million that would have been raised in a 2013 

Catholic Ministries Appeal but which was cancelled for 1 

year so as to not compete with the capital campaign. 

(Other than this $2 million, the diocese does not benefit 

directly from the funds raised by the RIF campaign.) 
 

To review & update the numbers of Rooted in Faith:  

At SS Peter & Paul:  

  ● $230,648 was our parish goal 

  ● $247,604 (!) was pledged & received thru 9/30/18  

  ● $  54,630 has already been distributed to us 

  ● $       447 was added last week 

At St. Mary: 

  ● $71,634 was our parish goal 

  ● $92,730 (!) was pledged & received thru 9/30/18  

  ● $24,525 has already been distributed to us 

  ● $     727 was added last week 

 

Things have been a little brighter at SS Peter & Paul 

recently (since the solstice, actually—a nice coincidence). 

Three of the 8 spots lighting the sanctuary were burned 

out & the other 5 needed some direction. So we (Duane) 

replaced the burn outs with LEDs & directed 1 switch’s 4 

spots to focus on the altar & the other switch’s 4 on the 

backdrop, including wooden wall, crucifix & chair. Nice. 

 

Why didn’t I think of this? It was suggested recently at 

St. Mary’s that we get our very nice statue of St. John the 

Baptist into circulation. (It’s been wasted, little seen, in 

the sacristy.) So we simply gave him a stand & a position 

in front of the pulpit. Nothing permanent but why not use 

the tools we have? Given John’s mission of pointing out 

the Christ, the placement is appropriate. Now we have a 

visual to go with John’s words we quote at the altar at 

every Mass: “Behold, the Lamb of God …”.  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjK1om-8c3YAhXD44MKHaCMCUEQjRwIBw&url=http://onlineministries.creighton.edu/CollaborativeMinistry/OrdinaryTime/Ordinary-Time-Readings.html&psig=AOvVaw2SWeZ-QuqdOB0vFN4ZAumb&ust=1515690562473509


. Mass Schedule – BE=SS Peter & Paul, W=St. Mary’s  

Mon                                No Mass  
Tue. /W                         8:30 AM – Fritz & Karen Bleess  
Wed/BE                         7:30 AM – Leo Killion   

Thur. BE – St. Luke’s  10:00AM – Francis Sohler  
Fri./BE                             8:30AM – In Honor of the Blessed Virgin 
                                                           Rosary to follow 
Sat./BE                            5:15PM – Fred Virnig                                                                                           
Sun./W                           8:00AM – Phyllis Salic  
Sun./BE                        10:00AM  – Peter Fletcher  

NEXT WEEK’S MINISTRY SCHEDULE:                                                   

Sat. , Jan. 26: Servers:                      Marie Carr 
SSPP                                                        Anthony Carr 
Ministers of Communion: Don Bleess/Bev Dummer 
Steve Geerdes/Angie Frundt/Barb Prescher 
Gift Bearers: Richard & Edie Smith 
Ushers: Loren Prescher Group 
 

Sun., Jan 27 Servers:                     Emma Dahl        
St. Mary’s                                           Lynsie Salic             
Ministers of Communion: Karen Hernandez 
Mark Franta/Joyce Eastvold 
Gift Bearers: 3rd & 4th Graders 
Ushers: Dick Kortuem & Dick Maday 
 

Sun., Jan. 27: Servers:                    Jocelyn Johnson 
SSPP                                                      Logan Johnson        
Ministers of Communion: Shawn Hassing/Shirl Maher 
Kim Warner/Margaret Haag/Vitres Samek 
Gift Bearers: Roger & Sandy Grandgenett family    
Ushers: Chuck Murphy  Group 

KC CORNER 

January 27th-KC Rosary before 10am Mass. 

January 27th-Pro-Life Breakfast @ SSPP 9am to 12 noon. 
 

KC Pro-Life Breakfast - Sunday January 27th.  Serving 

Breakfast from 9am-12noon.  Menu: Scrambled Eggs, 

Pancakes, Sausage, Biscuits & Gravy, Fresh Fruit, Orange 

Juice, Milk, Coffee for a FREE WILL Donation.   Please 

come join us for the Rosary being said for the Unborn.  We 

will start around 9:35am before the 10am Mass. 

 

 Adult Ed book: January 24
th
 will be here soon. Read the 

introduction and the first chapter before our first meeting on 

Jan. 24 at 1pm in room 5. Doing this will give you a chance 

to think of any questions you may have.  This class is 

teaching the Catholic Doctrine on the Four Last Things; 

Death, Judgment, Heaven and Hell.  

 

Our Lady of Lourdes Cenacle meets the first Monday of 

every month from 10 AM to 11 AM in the chapel at SS. 

Peter & Paul Catholic Church in Blue Earth. Join us for a 

wonderful opportunity to pray for the needs of our church, 

our world and our families. It will enrich your prayer life! All 

are welcome. Any questions please call Lola Schultz at 526-

4492.  Our next meeting is February 4. 

 

Sunday Ministers of Communion at SS Peter & Paul: 

Beginning in February, there will only be 3 Eucharistic 

Ministers.  

 

Show your spouse how much you appreciate them with 

some quality time together. A Worldwide Marriage 

Encounter Weekend makes a great gift for any special 

ocassion.  The next available Weekend is February 8-10, 

2019  Windom, MN. Early registration is highly 

recommended.  For more information visit our website 

at: southmnwwme.org or contact Miki 

at applications@southmnwwme.org or 507-227-8229. 

 

Project Rachel, Peace Starts Here  A pregnancy and 

subsequent abortion may be far behind you but the memories 

can be painful leaving you feeling emotionally and spiritually 

distressed. Project Rachel can help you to heal. Call the 

Catholic Charities hotline at 800-222-5859 to get connected 

to a counselor or visit us at www.ccsomn.org 

 

St. Mary’s & SS Peter & Paul Contributions Statements 
are available at the entrance of both churches.  

Please join us for our Valentine Dinner at Schoenstatt on the 

Lake, Saturday, February 9, 2019 beginning at 4:00 pm – 

7:30 pm.  Holy Mass will be at 4:00 m followed by a festive 

dinner and entertainment.  Please RSVP by February 4, 

2019 at 507-794-7727 

or schoenstattonthelake@schsrsmary.org. All are welcome! 

Thanks for joining us! 

Winnebago Blood Mobile: Tuesday, January 29
th

 from 12-

6PM at the Municipal Center.  

Muir Library Winter Play Café Feb. 9 & March 9 from 

10am-noon activities for all ages. Free and open to the 

public. 

Every 1
st
 Sunday of each month St. Mary’s will be serving 

rolls, coffee and juice after mass.  The proceeds will be going 

for the Statue Fund for the cemetery. 

The annual Unity Lunch, sponsored by the Winnebago 

Ministerial Association, will be held at the Winnebago 

Methodist Church on January 23.  Soup, sandwiches and bars 

will be served at 12:00 noon.  All are invited to attend this 

lunch.  Cost is a free will donation. 
 

                      SACRIFICIAL GIVING  

Sacrificial Giving, SS Peter & Paul: 1/12 & 13/2019: 

Adult/Plate giving needed weekly:     $4,292.00 

Adult/Plate giving last week:              $2,904.01 

Adult/Plate giving needed yr-to-date: $124,468.00 

Adult/Plate giving fiscal yr-to-date:    $133,063.44 

 

Sacrificial Giving, St. Mary: 1/13/2019: 

Adult/Plate giving needed weekly:       $1,057.00 

Adult/Plate giving last week:                $697.00 

Adult/Plate giving needed yr-to-date:   $30,653.00 

Adult/Plate giving fiscal yr-to-date:      $37,354.75 

 

 

http://southmnwwme.org/
mailto:wmandbethnickles@hotmail.com
tel:(507)%20227-8229
http://www.ccsomn.org/
mailto:schoenstattonthelake@schsrsmary.org


                                            

                              FAITH FORMATION/YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS   
       Angie Nagel - 526-5626 (office) - 526-3485 (home) - 507-276-5114 (cell),    angieyouthministry@bevcomm.net 

JANUARY CALENDAR 

22    FF/YM Board Meeting -- 5:30PM 

23    Classes for Grades K-9 

        My Space -- 5-6:15PM 

        Gr. 10 -- Conf. Faith Sharing Centers 

30    Classes for Grades K-10 

        My Space -- 5-6:15PM 

 

FEBRUARY CALENDAR 

2-3   Souper Bowl of Caring Collection after 

Masses 

3      Joyful Noise Choir sings for 10AM Mass 

        Coffee & Donuts hosted by Grades 8 & 9 

6      NO CLASSES for Grades K-10! 

        Catechist Retreat -- 5:30 - 8:00PM 

13    Classes for Grades K-10 

        My Space -- 5-6:15PM 

17    Ski Trip to Mount Kato! 

20    Classes for Grades K-10  

        My Space -- 5-6:15PM 

        First Euch. Parent Mtg. -- 5:30PM 

27    Classes for Grades K-10  

        My Space -- 5-6:15PM 

 

 

SKI TRIP TO MOUNT KATO!  
Who:     Grades 6-12 and your friends! 
When:   RESCHEDULED to Sunday, February 
17th 
Time:     11AM (Leave SSPP) - 9PM (Return to 
SSPP) 
Cost:     Lift Ticket ($21.00), Ski/Snowboard 
Rental ($19.00) 
NEEDED:  Parents to drive and chaperone the 
day!  Parents get to ski FREE! 
Registration forms are due no later than 
Wednesday, February 13th! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Joyful Noise 
Choir!                                                           

                                   Joyful Noise Choir will be 
singing for the 10AM Mass on February 3rd.  
We will practice at 9am.  All youth and adults 
are welcome to join us anytime!  We love to 
add new voices! 

No Classes on February 6th! 

There will be NO FAITH FORMATION 
CLASSES for Grades K-10 on February 6th.  
Instead, we will be offering a mid-year retreat 
experience for our very dedicated groups of 
catechists from SSPP and St. Mary's.   
 

 

Catechist Retreat! 

Who:    All catechists in Grades K-10 from 
SSPP and St. Mary's! 
When:  Wednesday, February 6th 

Where: Classroom 5 

Time:    5:30 - 8:00PM 

What:    Our time will begin by sharing a nice 
meal together.  Then Sr. Marie from the 
Schoenstatt Sisters in Sleepy Eye will be 
leading a retreat experience for you.  It will be 
a chance for you to focus on your own 
spirituality, your own faith journey and your 
own walk with Jesus Christ.  This night off and 
time to focus on yourself is just a small thank 
you for all you do every week for the young 
people in our parishes! 

mailto:angieyouthministry@bevcomm.net

